
                  American Telecommunications Certification Body Inc.
                                               6731 Whittier Ave, McLean, VA 22101

September 17, 2002

RE:  Linksys Group, Inc.

FCC ID: PKW-WUSB12

After a review of the submitted information, I have a few comments on the above referenced Application.

1) Please provide a photograph that shows the antenna.
2) This device may be directly plugged directly into any standard USB port.  Other uses other than desktop

computers (i.e. laptop use) becomes a portable RF Exposure condition.  This condition exists because of the
following:

a) the antenna is integrated into the EUT
b) If the device were to be directly plugged into the USB ports on a laptop, the antenna will be closer than

the 20 cm distance if the user chooses to use the laptop in their lap.
This same condition exists with PCMCIA Cards.  However, this device appears to include a USB extension
cable.  This cable must be included with the product.  Using this extension cable will ensure that the device will
be used and installed in the proper manner.  However, the users manual does not clearly instruct the user that
this cable MUST be used.  Sections of the manual that discuss the cable (section 3) and installation of the
device (section 6) should clearly instruct the user that this cable must be used and how the device must be
placed to meet the RF exposure requirements.  Please provide an updated users manual.

Timothy R. Johnson
Examining Engineer

mailto:  tjohnson@AmericanTCB.com

The items indicated above must be submitted before processing can continue on the above referenced application.
Failure to provide the requested information may result in application termination. Correspondence should be considered
part of the permanent submission and may be viewed from the Internet after a Grant of Equipment Authorization is
issued.

Please do not respond to this correspondence using the email reply button.  In order for your response to be processed
expeditiously, you must submit your documents through the AmericanTCB.com website. Also, please note that partial
responses increase processing time and should not be submitted.

Any questions about the content of this correspondence should be directed to the sender.


